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Mount Ascutney Subcommittee Annual Report - 2017

The Mount Ascutney Subcommittee of the Connecticut River Joint Commissions consists of appointed volunteers from the Vermont towns of Hartland, Windsor, Weathersfield, Springfield, and Rockingham, and the New Hampshire towns of Plainfield, Cornish, Claremont, and Charlestown. 
The subcommittee meets every two months to discuss and act on a variety of river-related issues. Specific responsibilities include providing advice to NHDES, VTANR, and municipalities on matters pertaining to the river; reviewing and commenting on proposed permits and plans; and developing and periodically updating a corridor management plan. As appropriate we work in coordination with other river conservation and planning organizations, such as the Connecticut River Conservancy, the Southern Windsor County Regional Planning Commission, and Upper Valley Lake Sunapee Regional Planning Commission.
Subcommittee members bring a valuable contribution of expertise and local knowledge to the table for the assistance of landowners, municipalities and state agencies. This year, the subcommittee reviewed and commented on numerous regulatory applications, including water quality certification for road reconstruction, wetlands activity, stormwater management, and drinking water infrastructure. The subcommittee also reviewed and provided comments on the Water Quality section of the Weathersfield Town Plan, and actively participated in the Wilder Dam federal re-licensing process by participating in stakeholder meetings and keeping municipal officials updated on re-licensing progress.
The subcommittee has also continued to work to update the Mt. Ascutney chapter of the Connecticut River Water Resources Management Plan, which serves as a guide for the stewardship of the Connecticut River for residents, businesses, organizations, and municipalities along the river.
The subcommittee planned and hosted their annual Septic Smart public workshop, for which there was record attendance (26 attendees). The subcommittee also partnered with the Silvio O. Conte National Fish and Wildlife Refuge to perform public outreach and education at the Herrick’s Cove Wildife Festival. 
There are currently openings on the Subcommittee in several communities. If you are interested in working with volunteers from area communities on river conservation issues, and serving as a liaison to your municipal boards, please contact Nancy Heatley (nancy_heatley@hotmail.com) for more information.
